
 Church of Our Mother of Divine Grace, Ballygall Parish 
Part of the Glasnevin Grouping of Parishes 

(Glasnevin, Iona Rd, Corpus Christi, Ballymun Rd & Ballygall) 
32nd Sunday in Ordinary Time. Sunday 6th November 2022  
Parish Website www.ballygallparish.ie Email ballygallparish@outlook.com   

Registered Charity RCN 20016166 

Parish Team 
Fr. Joseph Ryan Co-P.P: Ph 8573776           Fr. Harry Gaynor Co-P.P: Ph 8342248 

Fr. Paul St. John PC: Ph c/o 8369291 
Sacristy/Parish Office: Phone   01 8369291 (Monday to Friday 9.30pm to 1.00pm) 

Mass Intentions Monday 7
th

 Nov to Sunday 13
th

 November.  

Monday 10.00 Sister Margaret Tarrant 10.00 Geraldine Glasgow 

Tuesday 7.25 
Intentions of all Mass 

Cards Purchased in shop  
10.00 Michael Arnold  

Wednesday 7.25 Thanksgiving Mass  10.00 Peter Farrell  

Thursday 7.25 Eileen & Peter Dunne  10.00 Leo Kelly & Jacqui Allen  

Friday 7.25 Kathleen Mongan 10.00 Edward Keating  

 
Saturday 

 

10.00 
Deceased Members of 

the Ryan & Hunt Families.  
Confessions available after 10.00am mass. 

6.30 
Patrick Grant, Linda Parnell, Mary & Noel Scarlett, Paddy Scarlett,  

Joe & Bernie Pierce 

Sunday 

10.00 
Christine & Christy O’Neill, Maureen Finlan. Deceased members of the 

Patterson & O’Neill Families.  

11.30 Brenda & Patrick Collins, Andy Dunphy, Lina & Joe Walsh, Dan Daly.  

Recently Deceased.  

We remember in our prayers, recently deceased, Alan Hannigan, late of Griffith 
Road and Rita Ní Liatháin late of St. Pappins Green. May they rest in peace.  

November – Month of the Holy Souls 
By now most people in the parish will have got their “Altar Lists of the Dead”. 
These can be brought back to the church and our loved ones will be remembered in 
a special way during November and on the First Fridays throughout the coming 
year. 

St. Vincent de Paul  

The monthly church collections for SVP takes place next weekend after all Masses.  
Our local conference appreciates all the help you can give them, in what they 
predict will be a very challenging winter for those in most need.  We thank you in 
advance for your generosity.   

Parish Remembrance Mass  
Friday (11th November) at 7.30 PM for deceased Parishioners and all whose 
funerals were celebrated in the Parish during the past 12 months. 

November Reflections 
Sr Marie Dunne CHF will lead an evening of reflection in the Margaret Aylward 
Centre, Glasnevin, Old Finglas Road. 
FINDING HOPE IN DARKNESS November 10th at 7.30pm.  
All welcome.  (See flyer in porch) 

Diary for next year.  
The Diary to book Masses for next year will open November 7th. Please phone the 
sacristy during office hours to book or alternatively write out your list and leave in 
to the parish office with your contact details (phone number) so we can confirm 
that your Masses have been booked.  

Parish Shop  

Christmas Mass Cards are now available to purchase in the Shop. We have 
managed to retain the price from last year, 3 for €5 and 6 for €10. 
Sympathy Mass Cards, Mass Bouquets, The Irish Messenger, The Irish Catholic, St 
Martin Magazines along with other religious items are available in the Church Shop.  

Census of Church Attendance  
Each year during October each parish is invited to take a survey of the numbers 
attending Mass. This is another ‘first’ since the outbreak of COVID-19. Over the past 
three weekends we have averaged out at 544. Throughout the diocese there has 
been a drop in attendance and COVID unfortunately has aided this. Thank you to 
those who are so loyal to our parish. 

Finance Report  

Our parish Finance committee are presenting the figures for the parish for the past 
year this weekend. Thank you to them and to yourselves for your loyal support to 
the parish over the year and into the future. As part of this presentation, we also 
take the opportunity to appeal for your support in the future, through the family 
offering, standing orders, shrines & online. Also, we need volunteers in many 
different aspects of this topic. Counters, collectors, members of the Finance 
committee, etc. Talk to any members of the Finance committee or to any of the 
priests for more details. 

Share Sunday  

Share Appeal Sunday takes place on weekend of November 12th & 13th, 
highlighting the important work that is funded by the weekly collection. Share 
helps parishes, priests, deacons and lay people working together on their shared 
mission. Share also continues to provide much needed financial support to 
disadvantaged parishes where alternative funding cannot be secured. 
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